
 

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT 

780 417 8201 
superintendent@eips.ca 

 
March 16, 2017 
 
 
 
 
Dear Ministik School families; 
 
We wish to advise you that earlier today, the Elk Island Public Schools (EIPS) Board of Trustees voted 
in favour of closing Ministik School as of June 30, 2017. In addition, a second motion was passed to 
re-designate Ministik School students, including those registered for kindergarten, to Fultonvale 
Elementary Junior High for the 2017–2018 school year. 
 
EIPS is committed to working closely with you and your children to ensure the transition to the new 
school is handled smoothly. Much in the way that we transition students and their families as they 
move from elementary to junior high, EIPS will implement a school transition plan which includes 
communicating with students and families, school council groups from both Ministik School and 
Fultonvale Elementary Junior High, school administration and staff. Additionally, we will ensure 
facility requirements, support services, library resources, staffing and student transportation are 
dealt with well in advance of the first day of classes on Aug. 30, 2017. 
 
If you have any specific questions about the designated school, other schools within the Division or 
require more information, contact Dave Antymniuk, the division principal, at 780-417-8123 or 
Dave.Antymniuk@eips.ca. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Mark Liguori 
Superintendent, EIPS 
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